

Ms Katie Mackenzie Senior Manager Planning Approvals Sydney Metro Level 43, 680 George Street Sydney New South Wales 2000

29/06/2021

Dear Ms Mackenzie

Sydney Metro West – The Bays to Sydney CBD (SSI-19238057)

Request for additional information

The Department has prepared the draft Secretary's Environmental Assessment Requirements (SEARs) for the Sydney Metro West – The Bays to Sydney CBD.

The Department has prepared the draft SEARs with consideration of the information provided in the Scoping Report and issues raised by key stakeholders in their feedback on the Scoping Report.

You are requested to review the draft SEARs and provide comments or further information to the Department by Wednesday 7 July 2021. If you are unable to respond within this timeframe, please advise an alternative date by which you are able to respond.

If you have any questions, please contact Lauren Rose, on (02) 82896864 or at lauren.rose@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Glenn Snow Director

Transport Assessments

Enclosed/Attached: Draft SEARs